

## Republic of the Philippines

## Department of Education

Region IX, Zamboanga Peninsula

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF ZAMBOANGA DEL NORTE

Dipolog City 7100

## ADVISORY

To

FILIPINO AND ENGLISH SUPERVISORS

**ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY SCHOOL HEADS** 

ALL OTHERS CONCERNED

From

NATIVIDAD P. BAYUBAY, CESO VI

Officer-In-Charge

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

Subject

PROJECT "THANK YOU" AND "SALAMAT PO" LETTERS

Date

November 7, 2016

- 1. Please be informed of the newest initiative of the PHLPOST as stated in the subject which deadline for entries come March 15, 2017.
- The project "Thank You" and "Salamat Po" promotes the expression of thanksgiving through 2. letter writing. The letter may either enjoy the theme of Christmas or Valentines.
- 3. This is a unique way of encouraging children to send letters of thanks and consequently win the prizes at stake that will be done through series of draws:
  - a. Semi Grand Draw One (1) Per Region. The student will receive the amount of P10, 000.00 in cash. So with the winning school and teacher.
  - b. Grand Draw One (1) Per Region. The student will receive P50, 000.00 in cash as well as the school and the teacher.
- Each letter sent through the Post Office for as low as P12.00 for Domestic Mail and publish rate for International Mail will earn the pupil/student one (1) raffle ticket and two (2) raffle tickets respectively.
- For information and guidance

## PHILIPPINE POSTAL CORPORATION



Area 9-Western Mindanao Area, 7105 Piñan, Zamboanga del Norte

OFFICE OF THE POSTMASTER

October 17, 2016

Natividad P. Bayubay, CESE Schools Division Superintendent Zamboanga del Norte Division 7100 Dipolog City

Madam:

We are now on our 4<sup>th</sup> year of promoting one of our moral values which is the expression of giving thanks through letter writing. As we can see through our television, some of our values were flashed on the screen for us to be reminded of our values which new generations tend to forget.

As the three years have passed, I personally observed that only a few schools participated in this program. It maybe because this is an addition to their work but may we realize the significance of inculcating to the children that expression of gratitude is very important in or lives. Giving thanks to somebody through writing needs deep thinking and heartfelt emotions for the one whom we're thankful for. Once practiced, it will never be forgotten as each one of our children will make it a habit. I'd like to encourage that in both English and Filipino subjects they'll have as a project to send "Thank You" and "Salamat Po" Letters to whom they wish to send for this "Christmas" and "Valentine's Day". This is a unique style of encouraging children to send letters of thanks, consequently, some might win the prizes at stake that will be done through series of draws: (1)Semi Grand Draw winner per Region. The student will receive the amount of P10,000.00. The school and the teacher of the winner will also receive the same amount. (1) Grand winner in the amount of P50,000.00 per Region. The student will receive P50,000.00 as well as the school and the teacher. One may participate in this campaign by sending their letters (1-2 pages) through our Post Offices for as low as P12.00 for Domestic Mail (1 RAFFLE TICKET) and publish rate for International Mail (2 RAFFLE TICKETS).

Looking forward for your indorsement to the Department Heads down to the the teachers of English and Filipino subjects.

Very truly yours,

AUROLITA A. ABRINICA

Postmaster I